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UAHRA Winter General Meeting


UAHRA will hold its first general meeting of the New Year on Thursday, January 20, at 11:30 in the Exhibit Hall of the Univer​sity Center (“Student Union” for those who have been gone a while). 

Our lunch will be a buffet consisting of soup and a deli tray of meat, cheese and bread. Water and iced tea will also be available. The cost is $8.00.


The Center for Aging (3025 South Memorial Parkway) will provide our speakers who will speak on and demonstrate methods for improving posture, strength, flexibility, balance and relaxation as taught in their Balance Studio.


Please call Janice Temmen, Office of University Advancement, at 256-824-6726 NO LATER THAN JANUARY 14th to reserve your meal or e-mail her at janice.temmen@uah.edu. 

Consider bringing a po​tential new member to the luncheon!
Message from the President

Happy New Year! I hope that you and your loved ones had a joyous and fulfilling holiday sea​son. We will start out the New Year with a lunch meeting on Thursday, January 20th at 11:30 in the University Center. Details about the meeting are provided in the preceding article.


As I mentioned at our October meeting, the Board ap​proved three changes to the By-Laws:

1. Vice-President is also the President Elect for the next year;

2. A lifetime membership category has been added: $100 for one family member and $150.00 for two family members; and

3. UAHRA members who pass away shall have a memorial gift of $50 do​nated in their memory to the UAHRA Scholarship Fund. 


A copy of the revised By-Laws will be provided to each at​tendee at the January meeting.


So far, the Board has de​cided on three goals for this year: 

1. To have a membership of at least 125 (up from our 106 in November);

2. To contribute signifi​cantly to our Food Drive, the recipient of which is the Food Bank of North Alabama; and

3. To either increase our cur​rent $1,000 scholar​ship or provide more than one scholarship. 


Members are encouraged to bring other suggestions to the at​tention of any member of the Board.


I look forward to seeing you and your spouse at our meeting on the 20th. Please be sure to RSVP to Janice Temmen by the deadline and remember to bring your cans of food to the meeting.

F. Lee Cook, 

UAHRA Board President

UAHRA Board & Officers
(2010-2011)

Please feel free to contact a Board member with questions, sug-gestions, concerns, etc.
F. Lee Cook, President


bbc6714@comcast.net or 
256-539-6714
Joan Williamson,VP *

coachwill@aol.com or 
256-883-0665
Reet Henze, Treasurer


henzewr@mindspring.com or 

256-881-7506

Valerie Seaquist, Secretary**

VJimval@aol.com or 

256-851-7423

Nadeem (Ned) Audeh


audeh@ece.uah.edu or 

256-881-9596
Steve Bruce


ripford@comcast.net or 
256-882-2299

Vella Dailey 
vella.daily@gmail.com or 

256-830-0657
Robert (Bob) James


jamesrob@hiwaay.net or

256-880-1405

S.T. Wu

wus@cspar.uah.edu or

256-721-2646


*Also Membership chair

**Also Newsletter chair

Carol Roach will serve as Publicity Committee Chair

In Memory
Dr. Pembroke G. Rees

The UAH community was saddened to learn of the death of Dr. Pembroke G. Rees on November 24, 2010. Dr. Rees joined the UAH Graduate Program in Administrative Science in 1978 and retired from UAH in 1988. He continued to be interested in the University’s activities and attended many of the faculty and staff retiree luncheons. Dr. Rees is survived by his wife of fifty-four years, Penley Rees.

Some of his colleagues provided their memories of Dr. Rees:

Dr. Jim Mc Collum remembers:


“Pem was a very nice person and a good teacher of statistics and management science courses. 


“He received a degree in physics from the University of North Carolina and, loving airplanes, volunteered in the U.S. Navy where he served in the Naval Air Force during and after WWII. He recently attended the Honor Flight of WWII veterans to the WWII memorial in Washington, DC.

 
“After joining the Graduate Program in Administrative Science at UAH in 1978, he brought the computer into the classroom and shared his knowledge and enthusiasm with other faculty as well.”

Bernice Pitsis remembers:


“Dr. Rees was a very quiet, humble man. He was not only a gentle man; he was indeed a gentleman. I can remember his students talking about how brilliant he was and how much they learned from him. He converted a large number of computer programs to run on the UNIVAC system and supervised the writing of a user’s manual for the terminals installed in Morton Hall. He continued to develop computer literacy among faculty and staff and to increase the use of com​puters in the classroom.”

Alan Whitten remembers:


“In the early 1980s, when UAH faculty first had the opportunity to have a Sperry PC on their desks, few actually welcomed them in Morton Hall. Many faculty felt having to deal with those strange boxes with two floppy disk drives, a dot matrix printer, and a 12 inch monitor with green text on a black screen would just distract them from their teaching and research duties. Dr. Rees and I actually enjoyed learning all we could about DOS, WordStar, dbase, and SuperCalc. Pembroke set up Morton Hall’s first student computer lab in the east corner of the second floor ac​commodating twenty work stations. 

“Dr. Rees was, for UAH, a pioneer helping our students transition from the era before computers were a part of the college experience to now when most students have more computing power in their cell phones than we had in those lightning fast 5.6 kilohertz IBM com​patible desktops.”
Yes, We CAN Feed Alabama!

UAHRA continues its participa​tion in the “Yes, we CAN feed Ala​bama!” food drive. At the October 13th General Meeting, we collected 30 cans, 20 other non-perishable items and $200 for the Food Bank of North Alabama. This food drive is sponsored by the Alabama Education Retirees Associa​tion (AERA) and we report our contribu​tions for inclusion in the State total.  Please bring canned goods (no glass) or other non-perishable food items. If you contribute a check, please make it to “The Food Bank of North Alabama”. 

Your contributions will be greatly appreciated by UAHRA, AERA and the recipients.
Changes in PEEHIP Insurance Coverage


As you know, the PEEHIP Board was forced to make several changes in our prescription drug coverage in order to avoid a pending budget over-run. One of those changes was to move to a new drug provider, MedImpact. It became evident that an agreement could not be reached between PEEHIP, MedImpact and the independent pharmacies associated with the American Pharmacy Network Solutions (APNS). 


On December 7, 2010, the PEEHIP Board voted to remove APNS from the Retail Pharmacy Network, ef​fective January 1, 2011. You will have no PEEHIP benefits with these phar​macies after that date. 


You use an APNS pharmacy you should have received a letter from PEEHIP giving your closest participat​ing pharmacy as well as instructions on how to transfer prescriptions with unexpired refills.


You can obtain additional in-formation at the PEEHIP benefits web page: http://www.rsa-al.gov/PEEHIP/pharm-benefits.html. 

UAHRA is Looking for New Members 

UAHRA wants to keep growing! If you know a retiree or someone within five years of retirement eligibility, please encourage them to join. Checks should be made to “UAHRA” and sent to Janice Temmen in the Office of Ad​vancement, 304 Shelbie King Hall, The University of Alabama in Huntsville, Huntsville, AL 35899 or it can be given to Reet Henze, Treasurer, at a meeting. The amount depends on the member​ship category chosen:
UAH Retiree


$10.00

UAH Retiree & Spouse (both 
UAH re​tirees)


$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH 
Retired Spouse


$17.50

UAH Retiree & non-retired 
Spouse



$20.00

Surviving Spouse of UAH 
retiree



$10.00

Other individual applicants 
(as ap​proved by the Board)
$20.00

Associate Member (UAH 
employee within 5 years of 
retirement eligibility)

$10.00
Life-time Member 
         $100.00

Life-time Member & Spouse $150.00
Minutes


Draft minutes of the last general meeting in October are attached. Please re​view and, if you have any corrections or discussion, let us know at the January meeting. 
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